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April 24, 2015 
 
Chip Shortreed, CEO & District Manager  
Ticaboo Utility Improvement District 
Highway 276, Mile Marker 27 
P.O. Box 2140 
Ticaboo, UT 84533 
 
Re: Docket No. 15-2508-T01, In the Matter of Revisions to Tariff No. 1 of Ticaboo Utility Improvement 
District (District) 
 
Dear Mr. Shortreed, 
 
 The Commission has reviewed the revised tariff transmitted on March 20, 2015, in Docket No. 15-
2508-T01 entitled above. 
 
 The Division of Public Utilities (Division) reviewed the revised tariff and recommends the 
Commission reject the tariff sheets as filed. The Division states the requested effective date of the revised tariff 
is prior to the relevant dates of public meetings, board approval, and transmittal of revised tariff sheets to the 
Commission. The Division concludes the revised tariff does not meet the requirements of Utah Code Ann. § 
17B-2a-406 and § 54-3-3 and recommends the Commission reject the revised tariff as filed. 
 
 The Division also recommends the District make appropriate changes to the tariff, obtain board 
approval, properly notify customers, and resubmit a revised tariff at a future date. The Division recommends 
the Commission require the District to refund any fees collected under the revised tariff. The Division 
recommends the District reconsider its revised requirement holding property owners responsible for all service 
accounts. The Division recommends the Commission prohibit the District from collecting utility fees on 
disconnected properties in a manner that is inconsistent with Utah Administrative Code 746-200-7(I)(1).      
 
 Based on the Division’s review and recommendations, the Commission directs the District to file with 
the Commission within 15 days either: a) its plan for filing revised tariff sheets that are in compliance with 
UCA §§ 17B-2a-406, and any other applicable law or rule, or b) its explanation of how the revised tariff is 
lawful and its response to the Division’s conclusions and recommendations on the revised tariff. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#265739 

  


